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Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

May 12, 2009
Board Members Present: Members present were Susan Zimmermann (Secretary/Treasurer), Mary Burgess, Lou Manuta, Gregg Collar, and Elise Hiller.  Members present via conference circuit were Juliana Janson (Chairperson), Diane Browning, and Judith Messenger.
Others Present: Angelo Rella (TAF Manager) and Mary Goralski (TAF Analyst)

Linda Maselli (PSC Staff)

1. Juliana Janson, Chairperson, called the meeting to order and took a roll call.  A quorum was present and the meeting proceeded. 

2. The Board reviewed the minutes of the February 10, 2009 Board meeting.  Hearing no changes, a motion was made by Elise Hiller and seconded by Gregg Collar to adopt the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
3. Angelo provided a TAF Administrative Expense Summary Report for the months of January 2009 through March 2009.  He told the Board that the Treasurer (Susan Zimmermann) had reviewed a more detailed summary.  He reviewed various line items on the budget and answered all questions. A motion was made by Susan Zimmermann and seconded by Mary Burgess to approve the expense reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
4. Angelo provided a TAF status report.  The January 2009 through March 2009 Monthly Assessment Summaries were presented.  Angelo provided an explanation of these reports. A motion was made by Gregg Collar and seconded by Elise Hiller to approve the reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.
5. Angelo asked for PSC Update. Linda Maselli indicated that PSC is continuing its research on the funding issues.
6.   Angelo gave an update on Caption Telephone Services. In March of 2009 there were 1267 Captel phones in use. Angelo noted that the use of traditional TRS is decreasing as a result of increased use of Captel and IP based Relay.
7.   Angelo discussed cost, revenue, and assessment ratio trends. He provided charts which illustrated a continuing trend of increasing costs, particularly Lifeline, decreasing revenues and increasing assessment ratios. He discussed the assessment ratio and indicated that Lifeline costs are likely to grow significantly in late summer adding upward pressure on the ratio. This growth in costs would be due to basic rate increases anticipated for larger companies with no increase in Lifeline rates. He also noted that the number of smaller ILECs requesting reimbursement from TAF for unrecovered Lifeline costs is growing. There was discussion also relative to some CLECs now requesting ETC status from the PSC in order to avail themselves of Federal and State Lifeline funding.
8.   The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be on August 18, 2009 in Albany in the NYAB Conference Room with a start time of 11AM.

9.   There being no other business, Gregg Collar made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Elise Hiller and approved unanimously by the Board.

